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July 11, 2005 Minutes

Public Hearing:  2005 Draft Harbor Management Plan

Natural Resource Advisory Board

Council on Aging Building

Present:  Doug Franklin, Chair, John Riehl, Vice-Chair, Lezli Rowell, committee clerk.

Absent:  Bill Knittle, Glenn shields.

Distributed:  Bound copies of Draft HMP Report, edited by the Chair, and agenda prepared by Chair; ‘Overview Statement, 7/11/05’ prepared by the Chair and Vice-Chair;  ‘Public Health Fact Sheet:  Red Tide’ from the DPH presented by the clerk; Watersheds map of groundwater divides, ‘Mini-bay Study, 1998’ and ‘Proposed Natural Resource Sanctuary Areas’ presented by the Vice-chair; copy of NRAB correspondence to Andy Koch, Shellfish constable (6/27/05); press release of the Local Comprehensive Planning committee ‘Results of Town Wide Survey’ announcement of meeting to be held 7/30/05, from Assistant TA, Rex Peterson.

The hearing convened at 7:10 p.m. with a quorum.  Minutes of 6/13/05 were moved approved as presented by John and seconded by Doug; adopted unanimously.

Announcements:

John noted receipt of an email from the Shellfish constable that reported optimism that the worst of the QPX outbreak seems to be over, but cautioned that exposures, incubation periods and stress triggers may yet produce a greater extent of the infection than testing and monitoring has identified.

Doug noted receipt of a $320 grant form the Cape Cod Foundation for the third Annual Wellfleet Harbor Conference.

Doug reported that he will speak in representation of the advisory board at the Wellfleet Non-Resident’s Tax-Payers Association meeting of 7/13, along with speakers John Portnoy of the CCNS, Molly Benjamin of the local shellfishing community and sportsfishing writer for the Cape Cod Times, and Seth Rolbein, editor of the Cape Cod Voice.  The meeting is to be a forum for discussion of the Herring River Salt Marsh Restoration Project.  John commended the project as a reversal of the approximately 40% of Wellfleet’s salt marsh ecosystem lost over the past 100 years and advocated for the return of these primary energy drivers for the productivity of the harbor’s resources.

The Chair announced that the draft ‘Memorandum of Understanding’ for the HRSMRP will be considered in the next meeting of the Board of Selectmen; most recent draft language had been emailed by the committee secretary for the Planning Board to Lezli, and forwarded to the NRAB.  There was not any significant changes to the semantics, or  reflection of the input given by the Chair, such as description of benchmarks and a separation of interest between a Citizens committee and a Scientific/ Technical committee.

John commented on the alarming article in recent newspapers, proposing to declare the oyster an endangered species under full protection of the Act from commercial utility.  He felt a coordinated reply from the NRAB, with input of the Shellfish Constable, should describe that the local population as isolated and self-sustaining, and managed for protection by the clutching program, the use of ‘Chinese hats’ to capture spat for productivity and the aquaculture contribution to stocks.  The board supported John to draft the response and consider any additional recommendations that Andy Koch might supply, and send it on the board’s behalf.

Report of the Chair:

Doug presented members with the draft 2005 HMP, edited and bound in  three ring binders, to work from through the comment and final copy phase.  The cost to produce was approximately $75 plus the binders, or about $10 a copy.  In addition to copies for advisory board members, there is one for each on the Board of Selectmen, one for Town Hall and the Library, one for the Chair of the LCPc and one for the Chair of the Planning Board.  Lezli suggested seeking improvements to the website access; she has received one complaint from a citizen who could not get the document to open.  In checking it, she found that it just loads very slowly without indicating that there is a waiting time.  The board agreed that the ‘Overview Statement’ would be sufficient as a hand out to the attending public in hearings and meetings, with referral to the website or hard copies to view in town facilities.  It was agreed to keep production costs minimal while still working on a draft and reserve appropriations for the final document.

Draft HMP:

Doug recommended that individual members check their chapters against the compressed, edited draft to see that all important text and recommendations are acceptably arranged.  John noted that he would be revising some recommendations concerning the collection of horseshoe crabs and suggesting that Audubon lead the collection of population data.  

In light of the Red tide outbreak, John considers the recommendation of forming a Harbor Oversight Committee important as well as a review of the Shellfish Constable’s authority.  He noted that the ’95 Plan contained a listing of flora and fauna that will be revised and contained as an appendix.  

A response to the Plan has been posted to the website by John Portnoy.

Doug felt that the events of QPX, red tide and others have highlighted the need to bring the HMP process to a timely conclusion and begin a program of implementation, and turn the work toward the drafting of the Shellfish Management Plan.  There was a general discussion of what constitutes the acceptance of the final, produced plan.

Public Hearing:

There was no public in attendance to comment on the draft 2005 HMP.  Abbey Franklin attended in support, and left for a PJ’s ice cream.  The clerk noted posting announcement flyers at the South Wellfleet General Store, both Post Offices, Farrell’s Market, Wicked Oyster, Hatche’s Fish Market, Abiyoyo’s, the Lighthouse Restaurant, the Library and DPW, the Juice restaurant, the Beach Sticker bulletin board and Pier Store gift shop, Uncle Frank’s and the Bookstore restaurants, the Baker’s Field Recreation building, the Beach Comber bar and the bulleting board at LeCounts Hollow Beach.  She also sent an attachment of the flyer by email to the reporters for the local papers and the Chamber of Commerce distribution list.  John reported copying the flyer into the files of every town board, committee and department at Town hall and the DPW.  He had announced the public hearing dates at the most recent Board of Selectmen meeting.  The Chair had also sent out press releases. 

The board adjourned unanimously at 8:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lezli Rowell

Committee clerk   

